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27 May 2016 
 
 
Dear Neighbour, 
 
I wanted to write personally to let you know about potential building works at the school, for which we are 
currently seeking planning permission. 
 
In recent months we have been working with the London Borough of Camden to support them in delivering 
the government’s strategy for providing school places for 2 year-old children, particularly those from a 
disadvantaged background. To this end we have committed to provide a number of spaces for 2 year-old 
children from January 2017. 
 
We need to make adaptations to some of our facilities if we are to provide these places, and earlier this 
week we applied for planning permission for the necessary building works. 
 
There will be an opportunity to view and comment on the proposals through the planning consultation 
process, notification of which should be issued shortly by the local planning authority. You can also access 
these directly via Camden’s planning portal, by following these steps: 
 

1. Visit the planning portal at http://www.camden.gov.uk/ccm/navigation/environment/planning-
and-built-environment/  

2. Click ‘search for planning applications, decisions and appeals’ 
3. Search using Application Number 2016/2321/P 

Should our application be successful we anticipate works will start in July 2016, to be complete for January 
2017 ready for the first intake of 2 year-olds.  
 
All comments and questions are welcomed as part of the planning consultation process, and I would 
encourage you to take the opportunity to view and comment on the plans during that period. 
 
Please do feel free to get in touch should you have any queries in the meantime. 
 
Yours faithfully 

     
 
Robin Warren       David Walter 
Head Teacher       Senior Project Manager   
        London Borough of Camden 

Head Teacher:   Robin Warren 

mailto:admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk
http://www.camden.gov.uk/ccm/navigation/environment/planning-and-built-environment/
http://www.camden.gov.uk/ccm/navigation/environment/planning-and-built-environment/

